
“For it to be known. For it to be seen. For it to be felt. Maybe to compel people to act. But it be-
gins with witnessing, the least that one can do.”  

                               -Susan Meiselas, In History         
   
Coming into Light is a three year photographic series that was the result of a unique partnership 
between Columbia College Chicago and Heartland Alliance. Morgan Campbell was the inaugural 
recipient of the Diane Dammeyer Award which fosters access to Heartland’s important programs, 
highlighting human rights and social issues. The award provided Campbell the opportunity 
to explore several of the most unresolved issues in our country: poverty, homelessness, and 
economic struggle in the heart of a city filled with wealth and prosperity. Through Heartland’s 
programs, Campbell met many people whose stories shaped both the way she photographed 
and continually challenged the way in which she viewed the world around her. Campbell’s intent 
is to have each voice heard by telling the individual stories of the residents she engaged with, 
sharing the deep connection she feels to them as fellow human beings. 

Diane Dammeyer is an accomplished alumna of the Columbia College Chicago photography 
program.  She is now a philanthropic photographer who works around the world and “ believes 
in the transformative power of storytelling.” Dammeyer created the Diane Dammeyer award 
to partner an emerging artist with a non-profit to help each other realize their goals.  In 2012, 
Campbell became the first recipient of this award and is carrying on Dammeyer’s commitment to 
give a voice to those who do not have the opportunity to tell their story. Every year, Heartland 
Alliance provides vital services to over one million people who are homeless, living in poverty 
and seeking safety. 

Campbell photographed in three Heartland Alliance subsidized housing units in Chicago: the 
Hollywood House in Rogers Park, Harvest Commons in the West Loop and Los Vecinos in 
Humboldt Park. These units create a community that the participants call home within a Chicago 
neighborhood that would not have been possible without Heartland’s involvement. Campbell 
was granted extensive access to Heartland housing facilities, which ultimately opened doors to 
experience so many moving and compelling stories as her subjects generously engaged with 
her. Campbell was truly changed by these experiences and learned the importance and power of 
story telling while connecting subjects to audience and community. 

Coming into Light weaves together portraits, landscapes, still lifes and text interviews to create a 
narrative that examines the individual stories of each participant. The residents living in the units 
have benefitted immensely from the assistance and support that Heartland Alliance provides and 
are an example of the success that can be achieved through both private and public investment. 
In 2014, there were approximately 138,575 homeless Chicagoans, according to the Chicago 
Coalition for the Homeless. Campbell’s work challenges the viewer to imagine the faces not 
represented, who have yet to receive any kind of aid or relief. 
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